
 

Early Release Day.  

Students dismissed 

at 2:37 

2/6 

Kids Heart Chal-
lenge at Lakeland 
High School from 1-
3 

2/10 

PTA meeting in the 
cafeteria at 9:30. 

2/12 

Student Count Day 2/14 

STEM Assembly 2/16 

Mid Winter Break 2/19 

through 

2/20  

STEM Night -     

6:00 - 8:00 

2/22 

Pins and Pancakes 
9:30 - 11:30 at Pinz 
Bowling Center  

2/24 

No School for stu-
dents. Teacher      
in-service 

2/27 

The Shamrock 

Shuffle from 6-9 

3/9 

Early Release:    

Students are dis-

missed at 2:37. 

3/12 

PTA meeting in the 
cafeteria at 9:30. 

3/13 

Kindergarten Ori-
entation @ 6:00 

3/14 

Penny Wars 3/18 

through 

3/22 

Spring Break - No 

school for          

students. 

3/25 

through 

4/1 

Building Hours: 

9:10 1st Bell (students may enter)  /  9:15 2nd Bell (school starts)  /  4:08  Dismissal 

February is Heart Month! 

The staff and students at Kurtz have made Heart Month a priority once again 

this year.  Our goal is to help students understand the importance of giving 

back to those in need.  Our focus is on teaching our students to understand 

there are children who are battling physical challenges.  This creates empathy 

and understanding, while making the process fun and engaging.   

It is our hope that Kurtz families will participate in this endeavor and bring the 

kids out to the Lakeland High School Field House on February 10th, from 

1:00 - 3:00.  Students will be able to have fun hanging out with staff mem-

bers who will be celebrating the hard work of our students who 

raised funds for the Heart Challenge this year.  There will be 

activities and prizes for students who raised funds and attend-

ed the event.  Thank you in advance for saving the date.  We 

hope to see you all at Lakeland, on the 10th!  

I would like to say thank you to Mr. Brugger and the 

rest of the Kurtz team for all of the hype that was created around our Detroit 

Lions in January.  The interest and enthusiasm was tangible as Lions’ gear 

and Honolulu Blue were on display almost every day.  Students seemed to be 

so interested in supporting their home team as they made it to the playoffs, 

for the first time in 30+ years.   

We celebrate winning and losing at school and we see it as an important part 

of the work we do.  Although the sting of loss is not fun for our players or for 

their fans. It is a reminder of how important it is to have GRIT throughout life.  

Just like our Detroit Lions, our students will certainly experience both wins 

and losses in their lives. Our goal is to make sure we focus on their resilience 

and ability to do their personal best each and every day.  We sincerely hope 

that our Kurtz Cougars enjoyed the football season and can appreciate and 

support all of the hard work that went into having such a successful season 

and getting us to the playoffs!    

From the Principal’s Desk… 

Kurtz Elementary School 

kurtzelementary 

@kurtzelementary 

Kurtz Elementary 
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Students in the Spotlight 

Congratulations to Vivianna Vi-

tale and Ebe Fear for being rec-

ognized as our Students in the 

Spotlight this month.  

Vivianna is a third grade stu-

dent in Mrs. Peterman’s class.  

She is a true leader in 

school.  Vivianna comes to 

school with a positive attitude 

and enthusiasm that is conta-

gious.  She is kind and consid-

erate of all of her peers and is 

always ready to lend a helping 

hand.  

Ebe Fear is in Mrs. Hornyak’s 

third grade class and is also 

viewed as a leader and role 

model among her third grade 

peers. Ebe works hard on every-

thing she does at school.  

She is a positive person and  

is a great friend to all of her 

classmates. 

Both students exemplify the 

type of leadership attributes 

our staff and students rec-

ognize as meaningful and 

effective.  

We celebrate our Students 

in the Spotlight each month 

because they make a difference 

at school and in our great com-

munity.     

The Kurtz Connector 

Last month, a group of fifth 

graders from our very own 

WKRZ News team present-

ed to the HVS Board of Edu-

cation, at Milford High 

School.  They did a wonder-

ful job articulating the great 

work that goes into creating 

quality video announce-

ments at our school each 

week.   

 

As a part of Board Apprecia-

tion month, the students 

interviewed Board of Edu-

cation members and asked 

key questions that helped 

our students better under-

stand what the Board of Edu-

cation is and what the mem-

bers do for the Huron Valley 

community.   

 

Mr. Chisik, Mr. Phillips and 

Mrs. Spurlock were all on 

hand, but the students did all 

of the work.  All in all, our stu-

dent showcase was a big hit 

with the Board of Education 

and we are so proud of all of 

the students that volunteered 

to come in and share the work 

they are doing for us every 

week.  Board of Education 

meetings stream each month 

on the district’s YouTube 

page. 

WKRZ News:  A Special Presentation 
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We are very proud of the pick-

up and drop-off processes we 

have in place at Kurtz. We 

work hard to make this daily 

routine safe and effective. 

There are Kurtz staff mem-

bers assigned to ensuring our 

systems work effectively, 

while still making sure to use 

the time to connect with stu-

dents and provide support 

when and if support is need-

ed. We assure you that our 

system works and is most ef-

fective when visitors follow 

our plan. We are always fo-

cused on getting you in and 

out of the parking lot as quick-

ly as possible. Visitors can 

help us make pick-up and 

drop-off times flow best by not 

parking on the curb during 

pick-up and drop-off times.  

• Mind the 15 MPH speed 

limit on Kurtz Drive. 

• Vehicles should be pulling 

all the way up and quickly 

getting child(ren) in and 

out of the car. Please do 

not get out and help chil-

dren in or out of the vehi-

cle.  

Pick Up and Drop Off 

• Utilize pick-up and drop-off 

Kurtz staff or park if your 

child requires extra support.  

• Visitors should never pass 

in the left lane of the loop 

because it is not safe for 

our students and could (and 

has) resulted in damage to 

vehicles, 

adding un-

necessary 

stress on 

individuals. 

We feel 

strongly 

that pass-

ing really 

only has 

the poten-

tial to save 

a few sec-

onds on your commute and 

strongly expect you not to 

do it.  

• If you are planning to park, 

please park in a designate 

parking space. Kurtz staff 

members park in the back 

of the lot in order to make it 

as easy as possible for par-

ents to find a parking space 

in our small parking lot. Al-

so, students should never be 

walking through the parking 

lot without an adult. Parents, 

please observe the posted 

speed limit sign on Kurtz 

Drive.  

• We ask parents to respect 

our neighbors and nev-

er block driveways 

when you are picking 

up or dropping off. We 

have also been con-

tacted by our neighbors 

at the Document Store 

to ask parents not to 

use their parking lot as 

a pick-up space.  

Parents are not to es-

cort their child(ren) to 

their classrooms for 

various health and safety rea-

sons. Teachers meet their stu-

dents outside each morning to 

start the day in a positive and 

personal manner. Your participa-

tion in this process is both ex-

pected and appreciated. Please 

feel free to share ideas and sug-

gestions in writing with me, Mr. 

Chisik, at your earliest conven-
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PTA Corner 

February PTA Corner  

 

Exciting news!  The PTA received 

the new popcorn machine this 

month. Now the popping can con-

tinue for all the hungry kiddos. 

 

Breakfast with a Buddy had deli-

cious morning treats to start back 

after two snow days. February is 

an exciting month with lots of 

events. Please follow us on FB to 

keep up to date on news and 

events.  

 

February 6 - Hungry Howie's Night  

February 14 - PTA meeting @9:30  

February 22 - Stem Night  

February 24 - Pins and Pancakes 

The Kurtz Connector 


